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020 8721 2677 
Harringay.SNT@met.police.uk 

www.met.police.uk/teams/haringey/harringay 
We produce a monthly newsletter that tells you what we have done 

during the past month to resolve community issues. If you would like 
us to include you on our emailing list please contact us via email at 

Harringay.SNT@met.police.uk 
If you think there is anything we ought to know about don’t hesitate to 
let us know. If it’s an emergency call 999. An emergency is when a 
crime is happening, someone suspected of a crime is known to be 

nearby, or someone is injured, being threatened or in danger.  
We treat all information in the strictest confidence. 
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Safer Neighbourhoods teams are dedicated 
to your community and are in addition to 
other policing teams and units in London.  
If you have concerns about day-to-day crime 
and disorder issues, would like to get 
involved please contact your local team.  
Harringay Safer Neighbourhoods team 
covers Harringay Ward, which includes ‘the 
Ladder’ and Finsbury Park. If you do not live 
or work in Harringay Ward, visit 
www.met.police.uk/teams/haringey, to find 
contact details of your ward.  
The site has a postcode ‘Team Finder’ 
facility if you are unsure which ward you live 
in. 
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Loud car stereos 
 
Under the Road Vehicles (Construction and Use) Regulations 
1986 it is an offence for a person to use a motor vehicle in 
such a manner as to cause any excessive noise which could 
be avoided by the exercise of reasonable care by the driver. 
 
This offence can be punishable by way of a £30 Fixed Penalty 
Notice (FPN).  
 
If you have your stereo on so loud that it can be clearly heard 
outside your car either with the windows down or, even 
worse, with the windows up then it is too loud. 
 
In order to help people feel safe and reduce the discomfort 
people suffer due to loud stereos, we would ask you to 
consider your impact on others and turn the volume and/or 
bass down. 
 
We don’t want to stop people enjoying their music within 
their own vehicles but at the same time we don’t want people 
to have to listen to other people’s music as they walk or drive 
down the road or sit in their homes. 
 
Therefore we are using this opportunity to inform motorists 
of the impact their loud music is having.  
 
We are carrying out enforcement activity where motorists 
committing this type of offence will be issued FPNs. 
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